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Falling Leaves?  Cooler Dessert Temps?  Snow  - Possibly near 
Denver tomorrow!

Autumn is here and beautiful seasonal changes bring more variety 
for camping choices here in the southwest.  Many members 
living in the the warm desert are looking forward to visiting local 
areas once again.  This year we have a few new ideas humming 
around the unit.  Along with a new Tucson rally in November for 
relaxing just before the Thanksgiving holiday preparation begins,  
there has been some chatter about getting those “impromptu” 
gatherings together.  

Remember, you can always use your handy directory to connect 
with fellow 4CU’ers in a particular area you may like to visit.  
Being locals, your fellow members can provide an unmatched 
perspective on a new location for you.  Perhaps you may even 
plan to meet them as well!  Not all 4CU camping events need to 
be a rally. But you never know, one of these informal meetups 
may evolve into a popular annual rally.

Either way,  get out there and take advantage of your area, get to 
know a site and please share it.

Safe travels and have a very happy and healthy holiday season,

Bonnie
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AND, frankly, it’s is up to YOU! The Board and a handful of dedicated members cannot do it all. If they try, 
they will burn out. Sadly, I have seen evidence of burnout in some of our most dedicated members. They are 
growing tired of doing it all — tired of being the rally workhorses — the ones who say, “Sure, I will do that.”. 
Rank and file members must get more involved, take on some responsibility and really work at planning 
rallies. The tools and support are there for you. Don’t leave it up to someone else to provide events for you to 
enjoy. Do your part! Wouldn’t it be great if we had too many rallies to fit in? 

During summer we published a summary of the 4CU Rally Survey we conducted earlier (available on the 4CU 
Rally Page: https://fourcornersunit.com/content/RallySurveyResponses.20Jun19.pdf ). The summary is not 
only interesting but provides information that can be useful in future planning …what people like, what they 
don’t like and where they’d like to see rallies happen. The “potential venue” list at the end offers lots of options 
for new rally hosts to explore. Why not take a look and see if there’s a rally site that you’d enjoy hosting? Get 
together with other members to be co-hosts and share in the planning process. Perhaps you can be the host 
of the next big rally success! Yes, there is work involved. But nothing good comes without some sweat equity. 
The Unit needs your participation in rally development!

As you know, the election for the 4CU 2020 Board of  Directors is underway as I type. The Nominating 
Committee began in early August and communicated almost daily through the end of September in order to 
identify and consider potential Nominees for a number of positions which needed to be filled. The Committee 
completed the nomination portion of its task just in time to begin voting on 1 October with the distribution 
of the Election ballot to our Full Members. The Nominees are: President: Sergio Quiros; 1st VP: Bonnie Bobman; 
2nd VP: Debbie Vesco; Treasurer: Howard Efner; Secretary: Ramona Marsden; Trustee: Cathy Verhines; Trustee: 
Grant Olds. (Alan Rose is the 3rd Trustee, elected last year for a 2-year term). Thanks go to the Nominating 
Committee — Terry Rich, Sergio Quiros and Scott Verhines — for their work to establish a Slate of Nominees. 
And of course, thanks to each of the Nominees for accepting their respective nominations. Members, please 
cast your vote (one vote per rig). If you did not receive the ballot, please let Terry Rich know and he will resend 
it to you. Voting closes on 15 October at 5pm. 

This will be my last “Letter from the President” as I complete my 2nd term. Your new President will take office 
on 15 December along with a new Board — and a new era will begin. I am proud of the 4CU and where we 
have come since our founding not that long ago. We have been pioneers in providing dynamic rallies, in 
membership development, in taking advantage of technology in Unit operations, and in building perhaps 
our most important asset — our reputation of being a fun, inclusive, and welcoming Unit. It all adds up to one 
great bunch of Happy Campers — which I am proud to have served.

Onward & Upward!

Terry Rich

Letter from Our President
 By Terry Rich 

4CU Members!  

It’s hard to believe it’s already October! The leaves are turning and 
days are feeling more like fall as the last vestiges of summer fade 
... and we begin our annual trek through the holiday season.

The 4CU has had a great year with some exceptional rallies. And 
while we still have Thanksgiving and New Year’s on the horizon, 
it’s important that we not stop planning for 2020! Frankly, at this 
point in time,  we do not have many 2020 rallies on the docket. 
I’ll say it again: it is absolutely critical for us to hold unique, 
compelling rallies that hold the interest of our members and 
attract the attention of potential members. It’s plain and simple 
— rallies are why the 4CU exists. 
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 by Bonnie Bobman 

Wish you knew a 4CU member’s birthday so you 
could send best wishes?  Join the 4CU Birthday 
Club and we can all celebrate together!  In each 
newsletter we will publish a list of our upcoming 
birthdays! If you see one of your 4CU pals has a 
birthday drawing near, you’ll know to send them a 
greeting!

The 4CU would like to wish a very happy 
birthday to the following people:

 Bob Jackson .............. October 3
 Danna Myers .............. October 10
 Pat Santoro ................ October 23
 Julie Jackson ............. November 5
 Jane Dillon-Hermann November 7
 Billy Myers ................. November 29
 Jenifer Graham .......... December 7
 Al Brody ..................... December 10
 Craig Frank ................ December 14
 Robert Jacobson ....... December 17
 Christa Whitney..........December 28

To join the club, simply email your name and birth date
The Month and Date or MM/DD - Year is NOT necessary to Bonnie at BAAMbi7as@gmail.com

4CU Birthday Club

Have you been to

fourcornersunit.com   ????
YOU SHOULD!!

Lots of info RALLY INFO and PICTURES!!!

Many candids of all of us  

Have been taken by your 4CU friends !

You may see yourself having a blast!!

Are you moving? Did you get married? 
Do you have a new family member? If 
you have news or life events that you’d 
like to share with the 4CU membership, 

send a quick email to: 

Terry Rich -Terry@TBRich.com or        
Bonnie Bobman - BAAMbi7as@gmail.com 

Curious minds want to know!
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4CU Membership Report
We are pleased to WELCOME our 17 New Members who have joined the 4CU since the July 2019 newsletter

Burt Barber & Tim Huizinga, Phoenix AZ (4CU)

Carmen Bastek &  Lynnette Klein, Tempe, AZ (4CU)

Ken & Pat Baur, Livingston, TX (4CU)

Charles & Elaine Gunderson, Sedona, AZ (4CU)

Dave & Kathy Hale, Centennial, CO (4CU)

Fred Hermann & Jane Dillon-Hermann, Tijeras, NM (4CU, Former Affiliates Transferring from the NM Unit)

James Hicks & Nancy Jo Fisher, Casa Grande, AZ (4CU Affiliates from the AZ Unit)

Jot & Linda Hollenbeck, Sedona, AZ (4CU, Former Affiliates, Transfering from the CenCstCA Unit)

John Holly, Mesa, AZ (4CU, Former Affiliate, Transferring from the AZ Unit)

Terilyn Krueger, Port Ludlow, WA (4CU Affiliate from the AZ Unit)

Mike & Gail McBurney, Ajo, AZ (4CU Affiliates from the AZ Unit)

Levia Nahary & Bill Chamberlin, Denver, CO (4CU Affiliates from the CO Unit) 

 By Terry Rich 

2018 silver CiTy rally phoTo: John holly
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New Members continued....

Paul & Gale Nelson, San Clemente, CA (4CU Affiliates from the SoCstCA Airstream Club)

Jerry & Verna Simmons, Sun City, AZ (4CU)

Meredith Speers & Shéamus Malin, Santa Fe, NM (4CU)

Roberta Stolpestad & Robert Jones, Albuquerque, NM (4CU)

MJ Wylie, Broomfield, CO (4CU, Former 4CU Member Returning to the Fold)

A big 4CU WELCOME to each of you! We are pleased to have you join our merry band of happy campers and 

encourage you to get involved ASAP! Those who haven’t attended a rally, why not sign up for one soon and 

jump in?  You won’t regret it!  We all look forward to seeing you around the 4CU campfire soon! 
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Will You Help Welcome New 4CU Members?

We have a small group of members who have volunteered to send welcome email notes to 
new members as they join. You can be part of that effort. If you’d like to help, drop Terry Rich 
a note at Terry@TBRich.com. You will then be CC’d as each new member welcome letter goes 
out. Just follow up with a personal welcome note of your own at your leisure. 

 

This is an easy but important way to help with membership. Reaching out to new members 
makes a world of difference to them! The best thing you can do to keep the 4CU strong is 
to help new members to get involved and help them get acquainted with other members. 
We all know how hard it is to join a new group not knowing anyone. This is a chance to ease 
someone’s way to being a new friend right at the get-go!
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It’s That Time of Year!
Our Membership Renewal efforts for 2020 are well underway. We have had a very good

renewal response so far. Thanks to those who have already renewed! The dues remain the same

as this year … $65 for International Dues + $2 for Unit dues for a total of $67. You can use the

form at the end of the newsletter and mail it to Howard Efner, our Treasurer, or go online to

http://4cu.boondocking.net/application.php with a small processing fee. We are sending

reminders each month through the end of the calendar year to those who have not yet renewed.

The actual deadline for renewal is December 31, 2019. IMPORTANT: You must have your

renewal in place by October 31 for your name(s) in order to appear in the International

Member Directory that will be released in January 2020.

Can I switch my Full Membership to the 4CU? 

Yes. Members of other units may transfer from their original "home" unit to the 4CU if they wish. Just 
check the appropriate boxes of the 2019/20 application and submit the International Dues of $65 plus 
the 4CU dues of $2 for total of $67 by check. Or, if you transfer your membership by using the online 

option (check the “transfer” membership type), the total is $67 plus the processing. We will notify 
International of your transfer to the 4CU and take care of all the paperwork necessary so that your 
overall WBCCI membership is maintained without interruption. We would welcome you as a Full 

Member, of course, but it is entirely up to you. We are very happy to have you with us any way you see 
fit! (If you wish to remain an Affiliate of your former “home unit”, you would submit that unit’s unit 

dues only directly to the unit’s treasurer.)
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Our Current Membership Numbers:

We currently have 206 Full Members + 82 Affiliate Members

 for a total of  288 Members.!!! 

Help tHe 4CU ContinUe to Grow!
There’s a 2019 Membership Form available on the 4CU Website at

http://fourcornersunit.com/membership.html and an online version is available at

http://4cu.boondocking.net/application.php.

When we camp there are opportunities to share our good times in the 4CU with other Airstreamers. Why not 

print some 4CU  Member Applications and keep a supply in your rig … or keep a copy on your laptop and 

phone to email to folks you meet! You never know when someone will want information about the 4CU! Word 

of mouth is our greatest membership development tool. And you can always send them to Terry Rich for 

information..

If you have any questions about 4CU or WBCCI membership, your current membership status please do not 

hesitate to contact Terry Rich, Membership Chair, at Terry@TBRich.com.

Happy trails!

Terry Rich

Membership Chair
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You will LOVE Hosting a 4CU Rally!
Yes, it takes work. Yes, it takes planning. And YES you can do it!

And you will not be alone. We can help and provide guidance and support. And voilá —before you know 
it, you’re a seasoned rally host!

The 4CU Rally Guidelines can be found on the 4CU website at: https://fourcornersunit.com/rally-
planning-guidelines.html

Think about it. Consider building a new rally around a holiday, an event or just a great place to have a 
rally. It all works.

Let us know what you are thinking! Even if it’s outside the box. (We like outside the box!)

Some of our  rally “hosts with the most”!

Thank you  <3
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Unit Navajo Trail Stickers

The Unit has produced “Navajo Trail” stickers 
(4.75” x 3”) for our members’ use. (The “Navajo 
Trail” is the map art on side 2 of  4CU name 
badges.) They are available (1 per rig) to all 
members on a first come, first served basis. Pick 
one up at a rally or by mail (send a stamped, 
self addressed envelope (SASE) to Terry Rich, 
4325 E Ware St, Tucson, AZ 85711). We are also 
including a sticker in the name badge mailing to 
new members.

4CU Aluminum Element T-Shirts

The Aluminum Element T-Shirt! They Are Almost 
Gone! We have One (1) Medium Short Sleeve 
T-Shirt left!       And it is On Sale! Just $10 + 
Shipping if required. Contact Terry Rich.

Be the LAST ON YOUR BLOCK to get one!

***********************************************

***********************************************

HaPpY HaLLoWeEn !!!!
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2nd Quarter Financial - 4/01/19 to 6/30/19
 By Howard Efner 4CU Second Quarter Financial – 4/1/19 to 6/30/19

Starting Balance        12,811.48

Income
Dues-Cash       111.00
Dues-PayPal*       135.72
Badges            20.00
Moab Rally Deposits                646.00
4 July Rally Deposits       1,400.00
Gone Retro Rally Deposits    1,190.00
Tucson Rally Deposits         70.00
Chilly Chama Rally Deposits         87.50
Total    3,710.22

Expenditures
International Dues      145.00
4 July Refund          100.00
Gone Retro Refund                 71.00
Membership Postage Check#        93.82
Unit Dues Refund   2.00
Dues Overpayment        16.99
Capitol Reef Refunds           108.00
Chama Refund              25.00
Moab Refunds      464.00 
Bobman Moab Reimburse      688.23
Vollmer Moab Reimburse   3,916.63
Rose Capitol Reef Reimburse        78.99
Whitney Cap. Reef Reimburse      709.50
Moore Gone Retro Reimburse        51.97
Lathrop Gone Retro Reimburse    921.19
Verhines Gone Retro Reimburse    71.76
Total   7,464.08

Ending Balance         9,057.62

* Less PayPal Fees
# Replacement for voided check 1416
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4CU Member News
 By Terry Rich 

{phoTo By naTalie sharka

Lou & Pat Santoro’s (Los Alamos, NM) rig and truck got hit with a bad hailstorm  sustaining major 
damage to both. Ouch. That was in late May…and Jackson Center scheduled them for 3 September 
and needed a month. Ouch again. Talk about dead in the water for a big chunk of the year! Hang in 
there, you two — it will be made right and you will be on the road again with new, smooth panels!

Lisa & Rod Sly (Albuquerque, NM – Affiliates/NM) were featured in a photo essay about the 
Doswell Rally in the Fredericksberg.com online news 

      https://www.fredericksburg.com/gallery/photos-nd-wally-byam-caravan-club-international-rally/   
collection_69fc6aaf-b171-5641-bb59-202d585b7a1d.html#13 . 

Check out the nice Airstream pics, and pay special attention to pictures #12-14. That’s Lisa in their 
beautiful 1956 22’ Safari! Congrats!

Robin Vaughn & Peggy Rittmann (Flagsstaff, AZ) have pulled up stakes in Flagstaff and relocated 
to Las Cruces, NM. Robin is from Las Cruces, and they moved to be closer to his family. Robin 
admits that it’s too hot in SoNM in the summer for him, so they will still be spending time in the 
coolness of Flagstaff. Congrats to them on the new digs! We are just pleased they are still in the Four 
Corners area.  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Are you moving? Did you get married? Do you have a new family member? If you have news or life 
events that you’d like to share with the 4CU membership, just let Terry Rich or Bonnie Bobman know 

at Terry@TBRich.com or BAAMbi7as@gmail.com respectively. Curious minds want to know!

Bruce Mulligan & Janis Checchia (Arroyo Seco, NM) returned form a 
4,000 mile trip to Canada this summer in their Interstate with no incidents. 
But when Bruce took their rig to Albuquerque shortly after their return, he 
found himself in a “situation” as the car in front of him lost a tire. Despite 
a quick maneuver to change lanes, the tire hit the right front quarter of his 
rig, near the passenger side of the windshield. Bruce’s quick thinking likely 
prevented the tire from smashing through the windshield. Fortunately, Bruce 
was not hurt. But man, what a close call. Hopefully they will be back on the 
road soon — after necessary repairs. 
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The 4CU Rally Survey Summary as of June 20, 2019

The 4CU Rally Survey has been available for a little over 2 months now, so it's time for the first 
Summary of the information we have gathered as of 20 June 2019.

The response is not what we hoped it would be ... only 70 responses out of the 388 individuals invited 
to participate (the number of individual email addresses in our membership). That said, the Survey is 
still open for business so if you haven't taken the survey and would like to, your responses will be part 
of the next Summary. Members may also take the survey more than once as we move forward. The 
Survey is available on the Rally Page of the 4CU Website (https://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.html). 
For now, we thank those who have participated, and we will work with what we have!

The Summary is just that. Not every detail of every response is shown. Rather, we have gone through 
all the raw submissions to identify trends ... and finally, represent the useful data in a more viewer-
friendly and digestible format using pie charts and graphs to illustrate response trends.

At the end of the Summary is a list of venues that people indicated interest in. Some we have already 
visited, but many we have not. Potential rally hosts often ask, "Where should we explore to hold a 
potential rally?" This list is a great resource for those wanting to host a rally, but don't know where to 
look. Check it out!

There are some interesting trends and even a few surprises here and there, so check it out. Hopefully 
the Survey and Summaries will prove to be useful tools in planning future rallies.

Here’s a link to the Summary

 https://fourcornersunit.com/content/RallySurveyResponses.20Jun19.pdf 

... and it will also remain available through the Rally Page on the 4CU Website.

Rally on!
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Are we there yet????
Members share how they make those hours in the tow vehicle go a little faster!

Talking with your travel mate is wonderful but sometimes....

CRAFTING!

Some of us need to keep those fingers moving  - while in the passengers seat - NOT 
while driving, of course!

If you are a crochet crafter, this is just an adorable Airstream item, in time for the 
holidays or anytime!!!

The artists prefer that I don’t post the complete directions here, but would rather you go 
to their site.  It’s definitely worth it!   Make a few copies and bring a few hooks and yarn 
to your next rally!!
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Four Corners Unit presents...

THE FORUMS 
“our private online community”

Step-by-steps to begin exploring the 4CUForums:  
 
Don’t worry…it’s not as bad as it looks… we’ve just broken it into step-by-steps to make it easier to 
follow.  
 
The first mail address each person uses for 4CU mailing list has been pre-loaded to the user list. If 
we have 2 email addresses on file for a given member, we only uploaded the first email address … this 
system will only allow for 1 email address per name. If there is a question about which email address we 
are using let m eking and I can check that. New 4CU Members will be uploaded and informed when they 
may proceed with the process. 
 
(1) Please follow this link to the 4CU Forums  https://forums.fourcornersunit.com .  
 
(2) Click on the “Log In" in the upper right hand corner.  
 
(3) In the “Log In” Window, type in your email address and click on "Forgot Password” at the 
bottom. 
 
(4) In the “Forgot Password” Window, click on “Recover Password”. 
 
(5) You will be sent an email with a link to reset your password. Click the link in the email and follow 
the instructions to reset your personal password. 
 
(6) Once your email is reset, you should have access to the Forums. If you are not automatically routed to the 
Forums return to the link above and log in using your new password. 
 
A Few Notes:  
a) The layout and appearance of the Forums will differ depending on the device you are 
using. Instructions and general information are based on laptop or desktop computer views/layouts. 
b) You can reset your password at any time by clicking “Forgot Password” in the login process and 
going through this process again.  
c) If your email address should change, you can update your email address in your Profile … under 
“Settings” in the pull-down menu under your name. You can also change your name but it must not have 
any spaces in it. If it does have paces some forums functions will not work properly.…we chose the 
standard name format to be “FirstLast" for consistency. 
d) Rest assured that no one outside the 4CU has access to your email information. This is the 
same information that you have submitted to the 4CU  for our records and for the Director materials. 
 
We hope you like what you find in the 4CU Forums! Have fun! And if you run into a bump. please 
don’t give up … let us know and we will assist. 
	

Don’t forget! We now have a PRIVATE 4CU Forum just for 4CU members and Affiliates.

It requires you to activate your account using your email address. 

If you have NOT activated your account, please follow the instructions below and join great 
discussions.

If you have trouble getting your account activated please contact us know…
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Chile Run - Silver City, NM

See MANY MANY more pictures at 
FOURCORNERSUNIT.COM

 

The Second Annual Chile Run was held in Silver City New 
Mexico over Labor Day weekend and a good time was had 
by all. This rally  included a trip to La Esperanza Winery in 
Mimbres  and a hike to the Catwalk Recreational Area in 

the Gila National Forest. On Saturday evening, we enjoyed 
a fun dinner at the Buckhorn Saloon and Opera House 
in Pinos Altos, New Mexico where we sat as a group in 

the 1850’s Opera House. Sunday was a fun potluck with 
margaritas flowing. It was a terrific group of ‘Streamers 

and we hope to see you again next year. 
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Chili Chama 
Whistlestop Rally
Chama, NM

See MANY MANY more pictures 
at FOURCORNERSUNIT.COM

We would like to thank everyone who attended the Inaugural Chilly 
Chama Whistlestop Rally for making it a huge SUCCESS!  The Little 
Creel RV Park turned out to be perfect for a rally and the Train Ride 

seemed to be a big hit as well. The owners of the park were also quite a 
hoot!

Our appreciation to Dan and Vera Rossbach for the initial planning 
and to Harry and Ruth Vollmer for their valuable help as “Co-Hosts” of 
the rally. Discussions are underway for a possible rally there next year 

because there is more to see and do in the area. We were glad to be able 
to share beautiful Northern New Mexico with the 4CU.

Jerry and Kathryn Crowder
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Upcoming 4CU Rallies
2017 moaB rally - phoTo By dennis & diane mooreMake sure you add these rallies to your calendar!!

Please check our forums at forums.fourcornersunit.com for additional 
information as well!  Conversations have begun between hosts and 
attendees!

2019  Tucson Unplugged
When .........November 14-17, 2019 

Where ........Ringtail Group Loop at Catalina State Park, Tucson, AZ

Host ...........Bonnie and Alan Bobman

Info .............https://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.htm

2019  Thanksgiving in Arizona  - A WBCCI Members Only Rally
              When.......... Thanksgiving!

Where ........Lake Pleasant Regional Park

Host ...........Richard and Jan Girard

Info .............https://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.htm

2019  13th Annual New Years at Picacho Peak
              When.......... Dec 28, 2019 - Jan 2, 2020

Where ........Picacho Peak State Park - Quail Group Campground, AZ 

Host ...........Louis Hall and Sergio Quiros

Info .............https://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.htm
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Upcoming Rallies continued...

2019  Summer in Santa Fe VI
              When.......... June 4 - 8, 2020

Where ........Santa Fe Skies,  Santa Fe, NM 

Host ...........Barbara Johnson and Janis White

Info .............https://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.htm

2019  LOVELAND 2020 - International WBCCI Rally
              When.......... June 20 - 27, 2020

Where ........The Ranch Events Complex, Loveland, CO 

Host ...........WBCCI

Info .............https://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.htm

2019  Crook Campground on The Mogillion Rim
              When.......... July 30 - August 3

Where ........Woods Canyon Lake - Crook  Group Campground, AZ 

Host ...........Debbie Vesco & Joni Lindsay and Cathy and Scott Verhines

Info .............https://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.htm

WHERE WILL THE NEXT RALLY BE?

WILL YOU BE THE HOST???
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NEWSLETTER “asks”

Rally Information
If you are reading this, you undoubtedly have internet access and can head over to our wonderful 

the website at your convenience for more rally information.  There you will find very detailed 
information for the rallies you are interestesd in attenting.

As an alternative to many forms which have been included in our previous seasonal newsletters, we 
ask that you check the rally published in the “Round Up” then head over the website.  You will find 

rally overviews as described by the hosts as well as sign up directions.

fourcornersunit.com/rallies 

 Easy peasy!

---------------------------------------

Rally Photos
As suggested above, please take the time and check out the FABULOUS Photos we take at rallies!!!

The most amazing documentation of our festive time together is at your finger tips!!

Click on the “Photo Glaleries” tab

fourcornersunit.com/photoalbums
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INFORMATION DIRECTLY FROM......

Recreational Flyers – Interim Safety Guidance Available to Explain 

How, When and Where You Can Fly Your Drone

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has issued interim safety guidance for recreational flyers that 
reinforces recent changes to how, when and where users can fly drones for recreational purposes.

The FAA’s Advisory Circular explains the conditions users must comply with in order to fly under the 
exception for recreational flyers, and simplifies information in the Federal Register Notice.

This AC outlines eight conditions:

 1. Fly strictly for recreational purposes.

 2. Follow the safety guidelines of a community based organization.

 3. Keep your drone within your line of sight, or within the visual line-of-sight of a visual

      observer who is co-located and in direct communication with you.

 4. Operate in a manner that does not interfere with, and gives way to, any manned aircraft.

 5. Do not fly in controlled airspace (around and above many airports) unless you are flying at

      a recreational flyer fixed site that has an agreement with the FAA.

1. Flight in controlled airspace is temporarily limited to these fixed fields. The FAA  is upgrading 
the online system, known as LAANC (the Low Altitude Authorization and Notification Capability), 
so that recreational operations can get automated airspace authorizations to fly in controlled 
airspace. This system is currently only available for certified Part 107 drone pilots.

2. Do not contact the local FAA Air Traffic facilities for airspace authorizations.

 6. Fly your drone at or below 400 feet when in uncontrolled or “Class G” airspace.

 7. Pass an aeronautical knowledge and safety test.

 8. Register and externally mark your drone, and carry proof of registration with you.
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Heads Up! 

The Loveland2020 International Rally 
JUNE 20 - 27, 2020
Loveland, Colorado

-------------------------

Registration opened on Thursday, July 25, 2019 at 2pm Eastern Time — during the Doswell 
Rally. Traditionally, registration is very heavy for the next year’s rally, so don’t dally if you wish to attend the 
Loveland Rally. 

Registration information may be found on the WBCCI website at https://loveland.airstreamclub.net . 
You will be able to register online (preferred) or by hard form.

You may be thinking: Will there be a 4CU presence at Loveland? (Yes, hopefully.) Who else is going? (We 
don’t know yet but we have started a list.) Will we be able to park together? (Possibly.) What about a caravan 
— can that happen? (Yes, with adequate planning … and there IS chatter, so stay tuned! If you are interested 
in helping with said caravan, let us know.) If you are attending Loveland2020, please drop Terry Rich a note 
to get yourself a list of potential attendees. We’ll keep you abreast of any 4CU plans for Loveland2020.

While it’s not too soon to begin thinking about all these possibilities, the most important thing at this 
time is to get yourselves registered (for hookups) if you want to attend! Those who wait too long will not 
make the cut and will be left at the mercy of cancelations.

AGAIN, if you want to attend Loveland2020, get registered first, THEN we can worry about 
the other possibilities!
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SEND US YOUR PICTURES!!!

There are so many more recorded memories of our 
rallies posted on our FABULOUS 4CU website!!!   

Go take a look!  You are bound to find at least one 
of yourself!   Remember, we all are carrying around 
photos in our phones so pop them on over!  Share 
them!  

These pictures remind us of such wonderful times we 
have with our aluminum family and also serve as the 
perfect marketing tool to show other Airstreamers how 
great our 4CU is!!

ALSO!!

Print out a few of  the New MEMBERSHIP FORMS and keep them in your rig!

It’s a great calling card when you meet new Airstreamers during your travels!
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NAME(S)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      DATE 

CHILDREN LIVING AT HOME 

ADDRESS                                                                                                                               CITY                                                              STATE  ZIP COUNTRY

HOME PHONE                      CELL  PHONE #1 CELL  PHONE #2

EMAIL(S)                                                                                                                                            NAME on airforums.com (if a member)

Courtesy Parking? YES     NO

PERSONAL INFORMATION

MEMBERSHIP TYPE

AIRSTREAM INFORMATION

SUBMIT APPLICATION

NEWFULL 4CU MEMBER: Joing Jan/Feb/Mar19: $65 International Dues/2019 + $24CU Dues/2019 = $67
Joing Apr/May/Jun19: $48 International Dues/2019 + $24CU Dues/2019 = $50
Joing Jul/Aug/Sep19: $32 International Dues/2019 + $65 Intern’tl Dues/2020 + $04CU/2019 + $24CU/2020 = $99
Joing Oct/Nov/Dec19: $16 International Dues/2019 + $65 Intern’tl Dues/2020 + $04CU/2019 + $24CU/2020 = $83

CURRENTFULL 4CU MEMBERRenewing for 2020 (submit after 1 July 19) .$65 Intern’tl Dues/2020 + $24CU Dues/2020 = $67 .WBCCI #
CURRENT WBCCI MEMBERTransferring to 4CU for 2020 (submit after 1 July 19) . $65 International + $24CU Dues = $67 . WBCCI #
Previous Region #                      Previous Unit #                       Previous Unit Name:

FULL 4CU MEMBER OPTIONS: Do NOT Publish info in the         Printed          Digital Int’l Directory. Do NOT Mail the Blue Beret         the Int’l Directory.
AFFILIATE 4CU MEMBER . $2 ANNUAL DUES . WBCCI # Home Unit Name:

AFFILIATE MEMBER OPTION: I/we would like to order                      4CU Affiliate Badges(s) (optional) at an additional cost of $5 per Badge.

Year Model Length in feet (bumper to ball)

Option A: Print & Send Completed application with your Check Made Payable to the Four Corners Unit to:
Howard Efner, Treasurer . 30 Camino Caballos Spur . Lamy, New Mexcio 87540

Option B: Complete Application Online andPay Dues (& Processing Fee) Using PayPal or a Credit Card at: 
http://4cu.boondocking.net/application.php

Option C: If using interactive PDF application with fields, complete, print completed form and send with dues toHoward Efner (address above).
or email completed PDF to fcu-treas@cybermesa.com, following application with check for dues mailed to Howard Efner (address above).
Receipt Requested (Receipt in PDF format will be sent via email. For a hard receipt, send a self-addressed, stamped envelope to Howard Efner.)

QUESTIONS? Contact Terry Rich, 4CU Membership Chair . Voice & Text 520.748.0696 . Email Terry@TBRich.com 

FOUR CORNERS UNIT USE ONLY: AMT  RECV’D DATE RECV’D DATE RECORDED BY

THE FOUR CORNERS UNIT 
W ALLY BY AM AIRSTRE AM CLUB . WBCCI
REGION 11 .  UNIT 004 .  FOURCORNERSUNIT.COM
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...until we meet again!

Safe Travels 
...and wonderful aluminum adventures!


